

Mukwonago Wrestling Club  
Board Meeting  
March 14, 2016

The March 14, 2016 board meeting was called to order at 6:25pm by Randy Dusing.

Present were:

President – Randy Dusing, Vice President – Jason Stromberg, Treasurer – Shane Herbig, Secretary – Kelly Riviera, Director – Denise Belter, Director – Kevin Bischel, Director – Kevin Wojciechowski, Director Rob Lord and Director - Paul Ksobiech.

Absent Board Members: None.

Agenda:

Treasurer Report: Shane

Still have to pay central kitchen bill and Coyote Canyon. After those bills we are still looking at netting around \$6k total from the tournament. Around \$3k is from concessions.

Action Item:

All board members- get any remaining receipts/invoices submitted to Shane for payment.

Regional Party and Regional Qualifier Announcement: Jason

Email was sent out for tournament and party information (time, place, dollar amount)

Action Item:

None.

Should we do a thank you card for those who did advertising for the mat sponsorships like previous years?

Shane has made the card in the past and used a photograph of the wrestlers.

Action Item:

Shane – Thank you cards.

New singlets are in. They will need to be numbered and inventoried.

Return process for checkout singlets. If wrestlers are done for the season they can start handing singlets in. We will have the deposit checks on hand and ask if they would like them back. Randy will send out an email regarding this.

Action Item:

All Board members- singlets to be numbered; Randy -email sent out about singlet return process.

We have new shirts with the new logo. These grey shirts will be the new logo for next year. We still have some left over from Thursdays practice. We will sell these until they are all gone. The shirts are \$25.

Action Item:

None.

Wrestling Mat repair, what are the plans, if any? The mats need to be repaired and our club does use the mats a lot of the time. We don't think we should be responsible for the entire cost to repair but think we should pay maybe 50%? We will need a vote from the board to approve before anything is done.

Highway Clean up needs to be scheduled still for spring time.

Action Item:

Randy- send out email/coordinate date and time for highway clean up.

Freestyle/Greco wrestling. Must have birth year of 2007 and older. The season lasts for 5 weeks, May 5<sup>th</sup> is the last day of practice. If you go to half the practices and go to state, you get a free t-shirt if you are a Mukwonago wrestler.

Action Item:

Randy- Does an email need to be sent out about Freestyle/Greco wrestling?

Awards Banquet and Grizzly Plaques. Banquet will be held on Sunday April 17<sup>th</sup> at 3:00pm. Jason S., Chris West and Dan are working on the Grizzly Plaques for the banquet. Denise will contact Jeff Armstrong about the pig, get barbeque sauce and/or other condiments, buns, plates, utensils and napkins. Randy believes we have table cloths/decorations from last year. We will need to check the storage room to make sure. We will need coolers for water and Gatorade. Dooley has one and Shane said he can get the big ones from football. We have 4 cases of water left over from the tournament year and we will need 6- 20lb bags of ice. How much more water and Gatorade will we need? There was around 200 that RSVP'd to last year's banquet. We will also need an Amp/Mic speakers.

Action Item:

Randy-Email club members about banquet details. Jason S-Continue to work on Grizzly Plaques. Denise-Contact Jeff Armstrong about pig, barbeque sauce, other condiments, buns, plates, utensils and napkins. All Board Members-Report by 1:30pm for banquet set up, check wrestling room for table cloths/decorations. Shane-Get coolers. Unknown-Beverages. Unknown-Amp/Mic speakers.

Storage room needs organizing. After the grizzly tournament things got thrown everywhere. We have the old printer in there that will only work with wireless. We cannot use it as a club. As a board we decided to give this printer to Coach Ken. We also have the old singlets and other apparel in the storage room.

Action Item:

All board members-organize storage room

Improvements for next year:

- 1) Beginning of year Sign up
- 2) Singlet distribution changes
- 3) Middle school sign up

Summer activity- Gymnastics?

Action Item:

Randy- Does an email need to be sent out about this?

Other comments/suggestions: Mini grizzly – nice that 7<sup>th</sup>/8<sup>th</sup> graders were refs. The mini grizzly needs to be what a real tournament would be like for wrestlers. Mat assignments, shaking other coaches' hands, etc.

### **Meeting Adjourn**

The meeting adjourned at 7:51pm.

Next board meeting – none scheduled as of now.